SPECIAL MEETING

                           



           March 29, 2018

Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Thursday, March 29, 2018 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Skelton, Kippley, Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:
Treasurer – Shuck; 
      Also Present:       Aurora Mayor Lislegard, Aurora Councilor Worshek, Aurora Councilor Gregor, Aurora 
   
  Councilor Cromley, Wayne Thuringer, Aurora Clerk/Treasurer Tim Kauppi, Eric Meyer, 
 
  Rob Hill, Gene Maki, Matt Reid, Mike Larson, Butch Ceglar
1.) Eric Meyer from Larson Engineering presented on behalf of the Mesabi East Schools to the City of Aurora Council on options for drainage of the new athletic facility.  The Town of White Board was present but did not participate in this portion of the meeting.  
2.) Discussion was held between the City of Aurora and the Town Board on the results of the Special Election held on March 13, 2018.  Skelton stated the Board is completely in favor of continuing to pair and share with the City and enjoys the strong relationship that has been established over the years and wants to continue to build this relationship.  The election results only impact the City of Aurora residents being able to run for Township Board seats and vote in town elections.  The vote passed so as of the next Township election, the City of Aurora residents will not be able to vote or run for office.  The Board and Council both agreed transparency is important and these meetings should continue between the parties.
3.) Discussion continued regarding the East Mesabi Water Project.  Mayor Lislegard made some opening comments stating SEH has been working on this project for several years now and they have done great work.  A proposal from SEH was brought forward for review and approval previously.  Changes were made based on Attorney Kearney’s suggestion regarding removal of or increasing the contractor’s liability.  The proposal for services was amended by SEH.  Discussion was held as to what needed to be approved now for engineering to improve our chance of getting funding, how the project will be funded, and what the next steps need to be.  Legal appointments need to be made by both the city and Town, land acquisition needs to be made, and it is important to move forward with the Preliminary Site and Intake Layout, Transmission Main Alignment, and Pilot Study.  Permitting and Facilities Design should come after we hear if we are being funding by the PFA or the Bonding Bill.  The St. James Pit Hydrology Memo prepared by the MN Department of Natural Resources was reviewed and discussed.  Kippley and Lislegard along with Matt Reid were appointed to represent the communities at the legislature, if called upon.  Kippley left the meeting at 6:35 PM.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA APPROVING THE PROPOSED AGREEMENT WITH SHORT ELLIOTT HENDRICKSON, INC. IN THE AMOUNT OF $86,000.00 FOR COMPLETING THE PRELIMINARY SITE AND INTAKE LAYOUT, TRANSMISSION MAIN ALIGNMENT, AND PILOT STUDY.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:55 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
